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Crosswords Disclaimer:  
The Shire of Yilgarn supports the production 
of this community newsletter the content of 
which will include articles or comments from               
advertisers and contributors. The Shire does 
not accept responsibility for the content or 
accuracy of any of the information supplied 
by advertisers or contributors. 

The Crosswords is produced by the   
Southern Cross CRC, 

PO Box 178, Canopus St,  
Southern Cross  WA  6426 

Phone: 08 9049 1688     Fax: 08 9049 1686     
Email: crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au  

Advert size specifications for Crosswords (W x H) 
1/4 page vertical  90mm x 120mm 
1/4 page horizontal 180mm x 60mm 
1/2 page vertical  90mm x 270mm 
1/2 page horizontal 180mm x 120mm  
A4 Full page  180mm x 270mm 
A5 adverts which are not horizontal will be displayed in print on their side to ensure no modification to 
advertisements. 

Crosswords Advertising Rates 2019/20 (as of 1 July 2019) 
 

Business Advertisements  
 

(Business premises outside of the Shire 
of Yilgarn) 

 

Black Colour 

No Typesetting 
With  

Typesetting 
No Typesetting 

With  
Typesetting 

Full Page (A4) $35.00 $55.00 $160.00 $180.00 

1/2 Page (A5) $20.00 $30.00 $90.00 $100.00 

1/4 Page $15.00 $25.00 $50.00 $60.00 

Local Business and Non-Profit Organisations Advertisements 

(Business premises within the Shire of Yilgarn)  

Full Page (A4) $30.00 $50.00 $130.00 $160.00 

1/2 Page (A5) $15.00 $18.00 $70.00 $90.00 

1/4 Page $10.00 $15.00 $35.00 $40.00 

 

$8.00 Lineage (Employment, Real Estate, Garage Sales maximum 6 lines)  

Shire of Yilgarn 
Emergency  information  hotline 

Call (08) 9487 8777 
for information relating to bushfire issues         

including  vehicle movement & harvest bans, 
road  closures, flood or other  local emergency 

matters. 

Monday 1:00pm to 4:00pm 

Tuesday 1:00pm to 4:00pm 

Wednesday Closed 

Thursday Closed 

Friday 1:00pm to 4:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am to 4:00pm 

Sunday 10:00am to 4:00pm 

Southern Cross Landfill Times 
The Tip Shop will also be open during the below 

hours. 

mailto:crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au
http://www.yilgarn.wa.gov.au/
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DON’T FORGET! 
Crosswords’ submissions  

close every 2nd Tuesday at 12.00 noon   

2020 Publishing Dates 

Deadline 12 noon Publishing Date 

14/04/2020 16/04/2020 

28/04/2020 30/04/2020 

12/05/2020 14/05/2020 

26/05/2020 28/05/2020 

9/06/2020 11/06/2020 

23/06/2020 25/06/2020 

7/07/2020 9/07/2020 

21/07/2020 23/07/2020 

4/08/2020 6/08/2020 

18/08/2020 20/08/2020 

1/09/2020 3/09/2020 

15/09/2020 17/09/2020 

29/09/2020 1/10/2020 

13/10/2020 15/10/2020 

27/10/2020 29/10/2020 

10/11/2020 12/11/2020 

24/11/2020 26/11/2020 

8/12/2020 10/12/2020 

Church Notices / Updates 

48 Altair Street, Southern Cross 
SX Presbytery 9049 1049 (7 days) 
Email: 
matthew.hodgson@perthcatholic.org.au   
 
 

In accordance with federal government                 
directives concerning the COVID-19            
pandemic, Our Lady of Montserrat church 
is now temporarily closed.  
 
Weddings and funerals may still be                
celebrated in the church – in restricted 
formats. Please enquire with the priests 
of the parish if you would like either a 
wedding or a funeral celebrated in the 
church or a graveside funeral celebrated 
by a Catholic priest.  
 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation is                
available on request. So too is the                  
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick. 
 
Mass will be celebrated in Our Lady of 
Montserrat church at the times below. 
Masses can be viewed on-demand on the 
parish’s YouTube channel (“Yilgarn                
Westonia Catholic”). We are also in the 
process of setting up a live-stream service 
on the parish’s FaceBook page (“Lucy 
Montserrat”). Please submit a friend                
request to the page to stay connected. 
 
Every Sunday – 8:30am 
 
Easter Service Times:  
Thurs 9 April 6:30pm – Mass of the Lord’s 
Supper;  Fri 10 April 3:00pm – Commemo-
ration of the Lord’s Passion; Sat 11 April 
6:30pm – Easter Vigil Mass; Sun 12 April 
8:30am – Easter Sunday Mass 

mailto:matthew.hodgson@perthcatholic.org.au
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Shire news 
SHIRE OF YILGARN 

 

COVID-19 (Coronavirus Disease) UPDATE 

 

The Westonia/Yilgarn Local Emergency Management Committee (LEMC) met on 

Thursday, 26 March to discuss the preparedness of the communities of Westonia and 

the Yilgarn district in relation to COVID-19.  The meeting was attended by all                   

emergency management agencies and major mining representatives with productive 

information being provided to ensure that our communities are prepared as we can 

be in the event of an outbreak.  The LEMC will now meet on a monthly basis, or as     

required, to ensure information is being disseminated between agencies and for the 

benefit of the community.       

 

Residents are encouraged to keep abreast of the updates being provided from the 

relevant State Government Departments and continue to take the necessary          

precautions as advised by our health professionals. 

 

The following is a list of links to online resources and information that may be useful for 

residents to access:- 

 

 WALGA  

https://walga.asn.au/News,-Events-and-Publications/Media/COVID-19 
 Department of Health WA  

https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/Articles/A_E/Coronavirus 

https://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/Articles/A_E/Coronavirus 
 State Government  

https://www.wa.gov.au/government/coronavirus-covid-19 
 Department of Education  

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/learning-at-home/learning-resources-by-year-level 
 Shire of Yilgarn 

www.yilgarn.wa.gov.au 

 

The Shire of Yilgarn Office continues to be open for business however, this may change 

in the future dependent upon progression of COVID-19 but essential services will be 

maintained. 

 

Regular updates will continue to be provided in future editions of “Crosswords”. 

 

Cr Wayne Della Bosca      Peter Clarke 

Shire President and Chair     Chief Executive Officer 

Shire of Yilgarn 

Local Emergency Management Committee   

http://www.yilgarn.wa.gov.au/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwalga.asn.au%2FNews%2C-Events-and-Publications%2FMedia%2FCOVID-19&data=02%7C01%7CJenifer.Collins%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Ce543423381f140946b1c08d7d15c8311%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d22%7C0%7C0%
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fww2.health.wa.gov.au%2FArticles%2FA_E%2FCoronavirus&data=02%7C01%7CJenifer.Collins%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Ce543423381f140946b1c08d7d15c8311%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d22%7C0%7C0%7C637208067572
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.healthywa.wa.gov.au%2FArticles%2FA_E%2FCoronavirus&data=02%7C01%7CJenifer.Collins%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Ce543423381f140946b1c08d7d15c8311%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d22%7C0%7C0%7C637208067
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wa.gov.au%2Fgovernment%2Fcoronavirus-covid-19&data=02%7C01%7CJenifer.Collins%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Ce543423381f140946b1c08d7d15c8311%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d22%7C0%7C0%7C63720806757230
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Flearning-at-home%2Flearning-resources-by-year-level&data=02%7C01%7CJenifer.Collins%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Ce543423381f140946b1c08d7d15c8311%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648
http://www.yilgarn.wa.gov.au
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Shire news 
As a measure to ensure the continued provision of ongoing essential Shire services  

during this period of uncertainty, the Council Administration will be closed to “walk in” 

patrons from Monday 6th of April.   

This reduction in service will enable restrictions on the number of people waiting in    

reception and allow some of the Administration staff to self-isolate and undertake 

most of their duties from home. 

To ensure services are maintained the following provisions will be implemented: 

 

TRANSPORT LICENSING 

Transport licensing transactions will only be undertaken by Council staff on                 

Wednesdays and bookings are essential.  If you have a complex transport licensing 

transaction such as Seasonal Licences please contact the Shire on 9049 1001 to discuss 

your requirements and if necessary, make an appointment.   

If your transaction is a simple renewal of your Vehicle Registration or Drivers Licence 

then please see your renewal notification for how to complete your transaction online 

or over the phone. 

Paying an account online: https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/LandingPage.asp?

payonline 

Paying an account over the phone: 1300 655 322 (24-hour service) 

 

TRANSWA BOOKINGS 

For those patrons of TransWA who are unable to complete their bookings online or 

over the phone, Council staff can assist however, please call ahead on 9049 1001 to 

discuss your booking and make an appointment. 

TransWA travel can be booked at: 

Online bookings: https://bookings.transwa.wa.gov.au/  

Phone bookings and enquiries: 1300 662 205 

 

COMMUNITY RESOURCE CENTRE 

For the foreseeable future, the Community Resource Centre will be providing reduced 

services with the Library and Computer Room being closed to the public. 

The Centre will be opening on Monday, Wednesday and Friday for two hours per day 

between 10:00 am and 12:00 pm to maintain the provision of Centrelink services to the 

Yilgarn Community. 

No bookings are required, however if more than one patron is in attendance at any 

time, the patrons not being served will be requested to wait outside of the building. 
 

Peter Clarke 

Chief Executive Officer 

http://www.yilgarn.wa.gov.au/
https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/LandingPage.asp?payonline
https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/LandingPage.asp?payonline
https://bookings.transwa.wa.gov.au/
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Shire news 
 

SHIRE OF YILGARN 

 

APRIL 2020 ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 

THURSDAY, 16 APRIL 2020 AT 4.00PM 

 

CHANGE TO FORMAT OF MEETING 

 

 

In accordance with the Local Government Act 1995 and Local Government 

(Administration) Amendment Regulations 2020, it is hereby notified for public                       

information that the April 2020 Ordinary meeting of Council will be conducted via           

teleconference. 

 

The purpose of conducting the meeting by teleconferencing facilities is to protect the 

health of Councillors, staff and the general public in this current COVID-19 Pandemic. 

 

For members of the public wishing to participate in the teleconference, please                

contact the undersigned and register your interest at least 3 days prior to the meeting.  

Following notification, you will be provided with the dial-in information to access the 

meeting. 

 

It is likely that future monthly meetings will be conducted in this manner however, 

monthly notifications will be made in future Crosswords editions. 

 

 

 

Cr Wayne Della Bosca     Peter Clarke 

Shire President       Chief Executive Officer 

http://www.yilgarn.wa.gov.au/
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Premier Mark McGowan and Lotterywest have today established a $159 million COVID-19     relief fund 
to provide support to organisations that are helping people experiencing hardship. 
  
An initial $59 million will be available for crisis and emergency relief support for eligible not-for-profit 
and community organisations to assist with costs related to increased demand for food, clothing, shel-
ter and other critical needs. 
  
Funding will also support new equipment and resources to update processes that are required to adapt 
to rapidly changing needs. 
  
This funding will also provide urgent financial relief for not-for-profit sports, arts and community organ-
isations experiencing hardship as a result of cancelled events. It will compensate for  cancellation costs, 
lost revenue and incurred or committed operational costs associated with the cancelled event. Often 
these events were crucial to the ongoing operations of important community organisations. 
  
Lotterywest will now allocate all profits previously assigned to the grants budget, anticipated to be 
about $100 million, directly into the newly created fund to assist the Western Australian community to 
recover. 
  
Eligible not-for-profit organisations and community groups can apply immediately for grant  support by 
visiting http://www.lotterywest.wa.gov.au/grants or by calling 133 777. 
  
Comments attributed to Premier Mark McGowan: 
 "I have worked with the Lotterywest board to create a COVID-19 Relief Fund to enable eligible not-for-
profit and community organisations to support people experiencing hardship. 
  
"From now on - every profit Lotterywest makes from jackpots, draws and tickets excluding   statutory 
grants - will go directly into a newly created COVID-19 Relief Fund. 
  
"To ensure this money goes directly to the people who need it most, this fund will support not-for-
profit organisations' crisis and emergency relief, to assist with an increased demand for food, clothing, 
shelter and other critical needs." 
  
Premier's office - 6552 5000 

http://www.lotterywest.wa.gov.au/grants
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New intrastate travel restrictions from midnight, Tuesday 31 March 2020 
 
To help reduce the spread of COVID-19, the State Government will introduce further restrictions on 
travel within Western Australia from midnight Tuesday night (12.00am Wednesday morning). 
 
People currently away from home should return home immediately.  
 
If you are planning non-essential travel, you should not go.  
 
Western Australian intrastate travel is defined as movement through the boundaries of the regions of 
Western Australia. 
 
These regions are: 
•    Perth and Peel (due to their close proximity, the Perth and Peel regions will combine into one             
region) 
•    South West 
•    Great Southern 
•    Goldfields-Esperance 
•    Mid-West 
•    Gascoyne 
•    Pilbara 
•    Kimberley. 
 
Western Australians will not be permitted to leave their regional boundary. Police have the power to 
enforce these restrictions and fines of up to $50,000 can be issued.  
 
Exemptions will apply for: 
•    employment purposes 
•    medical or veterinary reasons 
•    delivery of essential services including health or emergency services 
•  people living across regional boundaries, who may not have access to groceries or supplies                    
immediately within their region 
•    transport of goods 
•    compassionate grounds 
•    a family member has primary care responsibilities 
•    for school, TAFE or tertiary study reasons 
•    to escape domestic violence or due to an emergency. 
 
Access to designated regions including the Kimberley, including the entire Shire of Ngaanyatjarraku, 
parts of the Shire of East Pilbara (that encompass the communities of Jigalong, Martu homeland          
communities and Kiwirrkurra) have additional stronger restrictions in place. This is to help curb the 
spread of COVID-19 into our very vulnerable communities, which could have catastrophic                            
consequences. 
 
Further details on how the restrictions will operate and application process for exemptions will be             
provided before the restrictions come into force. 
 
For more information visit the Western Australian government website (https://www.wa.gov.au/

organisation/department-of-the-premier-and-cabinet/covid-19-coronavirus-latest-updates) 

https://www.wa.gov.au/organisation/department-of-the-premier-and-cabinet/covid-19-coronavirus-latest-updates
https://www.wa.gov.au/organisation/department-of-the-premier-and-cabinet/covid-19-coronavirus-latest-updates
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It is with great regret that due to the current  
circumstances we have decided to cancel the 
Cancer Council's Bullfinch Big Morning Tea that 
was due to be held on Sunday May 3rd.   
 
I will however, still be ordering the coffee mugs 
and tea towels for those who would like to      
purchase them. 
 
Thank you for your support, see you all safe and 
well in the future. 
 
Regards, 
Alyson Granville. 

Did You Know? 
 

Did you know the first Anglican service in 
Southern Cross was held on December 14 
1890 in Cohn’s billiard room?   
 
The next service was held in Gibbling’s 
lemonade factory on June 6 1891.   
 
The factory was situated where the old 
newsagency building stands.  A proper 
church was erected shortly afterwards in 
Spica Street, close to where John          
Williamson once lived.   
 
In 1904 the present church near the war           
memorial was erected.   
 
The old church was then transported to 
Marvel Loch for use by the Wesleyans.    

   
©Lance Stevens 

AGM extensions available if your club/group is affected by COVID-19 restrictions 
 

It is recognised that the usual operations of incorporated associations may be disrupted 
by the COVID-19 outbreak and the measures being established to try and control it 
spread, this includes their ability to hold the Annual General Meetings. 
 
Associations are encouraged to consider and follow advice issued by the WA Health and 
the Federal Department of Health  in relation to controls and/or restrictions to prevent 
the spread of the COVID-19. As such the committee should consider the need for         
holding non-urgent business or whether meetings can be held at a later date. In                  
particular, associations should also consider whether they have the capacity to hold the 
AGM in another format provided that its rules allow it to do so. 
 
As you may be aware, Associations are required to hold their AGM’s within six months of 
its end of  financial year. However, where an association believes that it needs to                 
postpone its AGM and the potential new date would be more than six months after its 
end of financial year, it can apply for an  extension of the time.  An application for an               
extension can be made using the Form 3, although it is  encouraged that Associations 
submit the application via AssociationsOnline which is available at  
www.commerce.wa.gov.au/associationsonline 

 

WANTED 
 

Vacuum cleaner in working condition 
 

Please phone Rory 
0417 065 770 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.wa.gov.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Csamantha.cornthwaite%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Cb5ae32536c4245da59dd08d7d21f12d0%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d22%7C0%7C0%7C637208903214088671&sdata=SCrGpTfijaE
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Csamantha.cornthwaite%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Cb5ae32536c4245da59dd08d7d21f12d0%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d22%7C0%7C0%7C637208903214098663&sdata=lpoXwT3EDvc3ud
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.commerce.wa.gov.au%2Fpublications%2Fapplication-requesting-further-time-hold-annual-general-meeting-agm&data=02%7C01%7Csamantha.cornthwaite%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Cb5ae32536c4245da59dd08d7d21f1
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.commerce.wa.gov.au%2Fassociationsonline&data=02%7C01%7Csamantha.cornthwaite%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Cb5ae32536c4245da59dd08d7d21f12d0%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d22%7C0%7C0%7C6372089032141086
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MESSAGE FROM BOARD CHAIR   

On behalf of the Board of REED, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all parents, carers and staff for your 

ongoing support during this challenging time in the rapidly escalating COVID-19 pandemic.  

As you know, we are endeavoring to keep our services operating and our staff and the children in our care safe 

and healthy during this period of uncertainty.  

Our ability to continue to provide early childhood education and care services to support our communities at this 

time is absolutely vital for all businesses and services. In particular the front-line workforce, whether they are in 

the health system, or working in supermarkets, pharmacies and the like or driving trucks to ensure that supplies 

are being delivered.  

We will access the maximum financial assistance from the Government that is available to us as REED to ensure 

that we do have the financial ability to keep our centres open. We are working closely with the relevant agencies 

to ensure we are kept up to date on the latest advice and recommendations.  

This morning (27 March) the WA Government, through the Education and Care Regulatory Unit advised:  

The decision to close schools does not include education and care services, who can continue to remain 

open. Long day care services, outside school hours care (including those operating from a public school 

location), vacation care and family day care can remain open.  

We are supporting our staff and will ensure that we provide every opportunity we can for them to continue working 

and do what we do best - providing high quality care and education for children in a safe, secure, supportive and 

hygenic environment. Kylie and her team of managers, supported by the Board, are working together to ensure 

that we will confront this challenge.  

I wanted to share with you some feedback received from a family in one of our smaller centres:  

'It is a relief and much appreciated that you are keeping centres open. We will continue to use the daycare centre 

in our town as it allows me to continue work'.  

We all need to continue to support each other - looking after each other's health and wellbeing, as well as staying 

connected and supporting local businesses and support networks.  

Warm Regards  

Helen Creed, Board Chair.    
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Influenza Vaccination Program for 2020 
 

Annual Influenza vaccination is the most important measure to prevent influenza 
and its complications. 
 
Government funded under 65 year old influenza vaccines should be available in 
the clinic from around mid to late April all being well.  
 
We already have stock of the over 65yo’s. Appointments can be booked now for 
administration of the vaccine. 
 
Please note: This year we have been advised that, vaccination can be done 
as soon as possible once we have stock of vaccines, no longer having to wait  
until May. 
Eligibility for government funded influenza vaccines in WA in 2020 is       
unchanged from 2019. 
The following individuals in WA are eligible to receive government funded       
vaccine: 

 persons 65 years or older 
 children 6 months to less than 10 years 
 pregnant women (any trimester) 
 Aboriginal people 6 months and older 
 individuals 6 months and older with medical conditions that place them at 

risk for complications of influenza, including: 
 cardiac disease 
 chronic respiratory conditions 
 chronic neurological conditions 
 impaired immunity 
 diabetes and other metabolic disorders 
 renal disease 
 haematological disorders 
 children aged 6 months to 10 years receiving long term aspirin therapy. 

 

 
Private influenza vaccinations: 
We will be offering private flu vaccines for a small cost to those who do not meet 
the above criteria, and also for those companies who wish to have their                   
employees vaccinated. Please contact the practice on 9049 1147 for appointment 
scheduling and further information.  
 

Help stop flu from spreading 

Good hygiene practices, such as washing your hands thoroughly with soap and 
warm water can assist with reducing the risk of infection. 

 
Be flu free! 
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Dr Andrea Roberts BVMS,  
PO Box 543 MERREDIN WA 6415  

Ph:0428212945  
ABN 23036138418 

 

SOUTHERN CROSS 2020 MOBILE VET VISIT 
DATES 

 
Fri 17th  April  

Thurs 14th May   Thurs 11th June 
Thurs 9th July        Thurs 6th Aug 
Thurs 3rd Sept   Fri 2nd Oct 

Thurs 29th Oct        Thurs 26th Nov 
Wed 16th Dec  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ramelius Resources Ltd are looking to employ 
two local people to fill the positions of Ore            
Haulage Co-ordinator and Administration               
Person at the Marda Gold Project.  
 
Both positions are on a 5/2 drive in drive out  
roster. 
 
Ore Haulage Co-ordinator 
Work from home or the camp 
 Key part to this role will be to check the               
condition of the haulage route and signage 
 Prioritize grader movements 
 Fuel; lightings Plants (2), bores (3) Loader, 
grader 
 Move lighting plants if required 
 Check bores for water and take a weekly   
usage reading 
 Jobs would not be limited to above points, 
but are key parts of role. 
 
Administration Person 
Work from the camp (required to stay on-site 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday nights) 
 Facilitate Camp bookings, camp ma hour   
reconciliation 
 Inductions 
 Invoicing 
 And probably other bits and pieces. 
 
For further information, please contact: 
 

Andy Bishop 

Project Manager Marda Gold Project 
Ramelius Resources Ltd 
0408 634 764 

 AndrewBishop@rameliusresources.com.au 

COVID-19 
(Corona Virus) 

 

In light of current events relating to the 
COVID-19 situation, please maintain social 
distancing when you come to the clinic. The 
amount of people in the waiting room area at 
any time will only be 2, so please be prepared 
to be waiting outside, seats available, or   
waiting in your car parked outside the clinic.  
 
Anyone with cold/flu like symptoms will be 
asked to wait in your car or seated outside. 
Please do not enter the clinic. You can pop 
your head in the door to let us know you have 
arrived or give us a call to say you are                
waiting. 
 
Those people who have travelled overseas in 
the last 14 days, and, or have come into              
contact with someone who has tested positive 
to COVID-19 is asked to stay at home,                
isolate. Our doctor is happy to then carry out 
a phone consultation.  
 
We hope to keep everyone safe and healthy 
as possible during this difficult time. 
 

Thank you for your understanding. 

mailto:AndrewBishop@rameliusresources.com.au
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 Shires Serviced: 
 Kellerberrin 
 Merredin 
 Mount Marshall 
 Mukinbudin 
 Nungarin 
 Tammin 
 Trayning 
 Westonia 
 Yilgarn 

 

 FAMILY  
COUNSELLOR  
 

...helping rural people meet the  
challenges of change 

Contact: Kaye Bell 
PO Box 101  
Nungarin WA 6490 
Phone:  (08) 9046 5091 
Fax: (08) 9046 5063 
Mobile: 0488 465 081 
Email: wheatbeltfamily@wn.com.au 

FAMILY COUNSELLING SERVICE 
 

WHEATBELT AGCARE 
    COMMUNITY SUPPORT 
    SERVICES INC. 

For Complaints Resolution 
Contact in writing  

Chairman 
Wheatbelt Agcare  

PO Box 101 
Nungarin WA 6490 

Envelope marked Confidential 

WHEATBELT AGCARE. 
.. “providing free, independent and  
confidential family counselling for the Wheatbelt.” Supported by the  

Shire of Yilgarn 

mailto:wheatbeltfamily@wn.com.au
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P L S  
PHOENIX LANDSCAPING SERVICES 

Mobile: 0417 950 096 
 

We are Rob and Craig Ball, we are the directors of a Perth based 
Landscaping Company, Phoenix Landscaping Services Pty Ltd. 
 
We are coming to town to work for about 4 weeks so if you would 
like a free quote please call me. 
 

Registered in 1987 
ABN - 16 166 772 390 
Phone number - 0417 950 096   Rob Ball 
Email - phoenixls@live.com.au  
Website - www.phoenixls.com.au  

 

Works in which the company carry out: 
Planting—Qualified Horticulturist 
Reticulation 
Brick paving 
Bitumen 
Concrete 
Kerbing (roads and gardens) 
Roll on turf 
Limestone (both retaining and feature) 
Stone pitching 
Maintenance 
Site works (earthworks) 
Demolition 
Soils/mulches 
Temp fencing supply and install (250m linear available) 
Experienced in both commercial and domestic contracts 
Rural area experience 

mailto:phoenixls@live.com.au
http://www.phoenixls.com.au
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For Sale $98K/Rent $180 per week 
Quaint 3 x 1 Duplex  

Come and take a look at this little Gem! 
All you need to do is move in! 
 Large Patio 
 Built in BBQ 
 Garden shed 
 Huge shaded garden area 
 Evap Air-con throughout 
 Gas Instant Hot Water 
 Gas Stove 
 Fire Heater 
 New Zinc alum Roof 
 526m2 secure block  
Contact: 
Chris Hanretty mb: 0424071760 
Mick Hanretty mb: 0437338608 

 
ARABLE LAND TO BUY  

 
We are cash buyers looking 
for arable land of any size  

between:  

Southern Cross, Moorine 
Rock,  

Bodallin, Westonia,  
Bullfinch,  

up to the mine 
(Koolyanobbing Road) 
and surrounding areas.  

 

Tele: 0414 289 957 

                                                                                         

 
 
 
 
 

 

Domestic and Commercial 
 

 ~Pre-purchase Inspections  
 ~Spiders 
 ~Termite Control 
 ~Ants 
 ~Rodents   
 ~Cockroaches 
        ~Other Household Pests      
   
 LOCALLY OWNED AND  OPERATED 

         SERVICING THE WHEATBELT 
 

Phone Deon or Leah King 
Phone/Fax: 9041 2018 
Mobile: 0428 412 018 

PO Box 313, MERREDIN  WA  6415 
  PHD License No 311 

 

Quality Work at Reasonable Prices 

 15 Year’s Experience  

 Repairs 

 Renovations 

 Maintenance 

 Additions and Alterations 

 Call for an estimate 
 

 

 
 

Nick Walsh 
Owner 

 

Mobile - 0499 465 351 

Address - 68 McInnes Street, Moorine Rock 
Email - nick.mrbuilder@gmail.com 
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We specialise in All Types Of Pests 
 

Deon & Leah King 
0428 412 018 

 

PO Box 313 
Merredin WA 6415      State Licence No. 4294 
Phone/Fax: 9041 2018          Registration No. 311 

Southern 

Cross Tyre & 

Auto Services 
 

License No: MRB5934 ARC Lic No: AU37376 

 
8-10 Spica Street,  

Southern Cross WA 6426 

Ph: 9049 1172  Email: info@sxtas.com.au 

Website: www.sxtas.com.au 
 
 

Tyres; Car, 4WD, Truck, Agricultural & 

Earthmoving 

 
Hydraulics, Automotive Parts & Servicing, 

Agriculture, Mining, Kalexpress Freight 

Depo, BOC Gas & Elgas Agents, Vehicle 

& Equipment Hire. 

 

 

Find Us on Facebook! 

Services Listing space available! 
 

Please contact the CRC for             
further information. 

9049 1688 
crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au  

LIC. MRB1159 

STIHL DEALER 

14 Orion St. Southern Cross 

 

SANDY SOILS? 
GET MAGNESIUM 

GRAVELS? 
GET MAGNESIUM 
WESTONIA MAGNESITE 
AGMAG - MAGNESIUM 
Fertilise neutralise and boost Protein 

LOCAL, NATURAL & WORKS                  

Used for 20+ years with  
testimonials 

$16.50 / tonne GST incl 
Pickup Wessie 

Call Edd on 0428 467 766 

mailto:info@sxtas.com.au
http://www.sxtas.com.au
mailto:crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au
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Looking to get involved in a group or club?  
There are many local groups you can join! 

 Art Group 

 Country        
Women’s              
Association  

 H.A.Y. Committee 

 P & C                       
Organisations 

 P & F                        
Organisation 

 Scrapbooking 

 Senior Citizen’s 
Centre activities 

 Sh8pes Gym &   
Fitness Centre 

 Southern Cross 
Gardening Club 

 Southern Cross 
Hospital Auxiliary 

 Southern Cross 
Singers 

 Southern Cross St 
John Ambulance 

 Southern Cross 
Vol. Fire &       
Rescue  

 Volunteer Bush 
Fire Brigade 

 Yilgarn               
Agricultural               
Society   

 Yilgarn                         
Entertainers 

 Yilgarn History  
Museum 

 Yilgarn Men’s 
Shed 

 Yilgarn Motoring 
Enthusiasts 

 

 Sporting groups 
including: 

 Basketball 

 Darts 

 Football 

 Golf 

 Lawn Bowls 

 Motorcycle Club 

 Netball 

 Shooting 

 Tennis 

Recycling 
Days 

 
April 10 
April 24 
May 8 

May 22 
June 12 
June 26 
July 10 
July 24 

August 14 
August 28 

Fri 10 Apr Good Friday 

Sun 12 Apr Easter Sunday 

Mon 13 Apr Easter Monday 

Thu 16 Apr Shire of Yilgarn Council Meeting  

Fri 17 Apr Pat & Chat Mobile Vet in town 

Sat 25 Apr ANZAC Day (Ceremony cancelled) 

Mon 27 Apr ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Wed 29 Apr Merredin Veterinary Clinic in town @ netball clubrooms 

Thu 14 May Pat & Chat Mobile Vet in town 

Thu 21 May Shire of Yilgarn Council Meeting @ Shire Council Chambers 4pm 


